
2016-2017 ANNUAL REPORT





Dear friends and supporters,
2017 has been a remarkable year! With your support, 1889 
Foundation has continued our growth and evolution with a 
variety of collaborations, especially the formal opening of 1889 
Jefferson Center for Population Health. We’re delighted to share 
our progress with you in this annual report. 
As far as we’ve come, we still have a long way to go to fulfill 
our mission of transforming the overall health and wellness 
of our region. Cambria and Somerset Counties are still ranked 
the 63rd and 38th healthiest, respectively, of Pennsylvania’s 
67 counties. But they did not reach those positions overnight, 
and lasting change will take time to achieve. Through the 
establishment of the Center and many other collaborative 
initiatives, we’ve taken major steps toward improvement. 
1889 Foundation is committed to working together with like-
minded individuals, organizations, and businesses in everything 
we do. As you read about all that happened in 2017, you’ll 
recognize collaboration as the dominant theme.
If you are reading this annual report, you are a supporter of 
1889 Foundation. We are profoundly grateful to you for helping 
make our work possible. We are excited about 2018 and 
continued progress toward our goals.

Sincerely,

James F. Hargreaves	 Susan M. Mann 
Chairman		  President
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On March 21, 2017, a ribbon-
cutting was held to celebrate 
the opening of the new 1889 
Jefferson Center for Population 
Health. The Center, which is 
a partnership between 1889 
Foundation and Thomas 
Jefferson University’s College 
of Population Health, had been 
in the planning stages for well 
over a year by that date. Under 
the capable leadership of Dr. 
Trina Thompson, the inaugural 
executive director, the Center 
has begun its work in earnest.
In the Center’s first months, 
Thompson has focused on 
research and information-
gathering, with the goal of 
identifying the key health 
and wellness issues our 
community faces, as well 
as potential opportunities, 
obstacles, and partners. She 
has met with more than 140 
people from the community 
– key stakeholders in human 
service organizations, 
community leaders, healthcare 
workers, and others with 

information and resources to 
share. In addition, a detailed 
questionnaire has been 
distributed to human  
service organizations.
“I’ve been impressed with the 
community’s strong interest 
in improving health and 
wellness, and in everyone’s 
willingness to work together 
– this will be paramount to 
our success moving forward,” 
Thompson says. 
The Center is taking a data-
driven approach to its work. 
It has been collaborating 
closely with the United Way 
of the Laurel Highlands 
and Conemaugh Health 
System, which conducts a 
comprehensive Community 
Needs Assessment every 
three years. Publicly-available 
research, such as annual 
county health rankings 
and information from the 
Pennsylvania Office of Rural 
Health, will play an important 
role as well. 
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1889 Jefferson Center for Population Health 
begins work



The Center has formed a 
steering committee to assist 
in the organization’s strategic 
plan, and is convening work 
groups to focus on specific 
projects in the community. 
For inspiration and ideas, 
Thompson has also been 
studying the work of other 
population health organizations 
across the country.
“In September we’ll begin 
doing interviews with a diverse 
cross-section of people in the 
community to get grassroots 
information about health and 
wellness, and obstacles people 

face,” Thompson explains. 
“We’ve also started preliminary 
research into evidence-based 
programs that might be a  
good fit for some of this  
area’s needs.”
To inform the public about 
the 1889 Jefferson Center 
for Population Health’s 
mission and the latest 
developments in its work, a 
new website is launching at 
www.1889jeffersoncenter.org.  
1889 Foundation will continue 
to provide updates on the 
Center’s work as well.

Pictured below, left to right: Sue Mann, 1889 Foundation President; Trina Thompson,  
Executive Director; Kathy Gallagher, EVP, COO, Thomas Jefferson University; James Hargreaves, 
1889 Foundation Board Chairman; Stephen Spinelli Jr., Chancellor, Thomas Jefferson 
University; Dr. David Nash, Dean, Jefferson College of Population Health



1889 Foundation is committed to collaborating 
with community organizations to further our 
mission of transforming the overall health and 
wellness of our region. We are proud to have 
participated in these initiatives this year:

United Way of the 
Laurel Highlands
For the second year, 1889 
Foundation provided a 
$500,000 challenge grant 
to the United Way of the 
Laurel Highlands (UWLH) 
to further the reach and 
impact of the United Way’s 
Community Impact grants. 
The Community Impact grants 
are distributed annually to 
high-performing non-profit 
organizations in Cambria and 
Somerset Counties, and are 
awarded by a volunteer-driven 
committee and review panels. 
The application process 
requires recipients to explain 
programs, methods, desired 
outcomes, and how results will 
be measured.
“The foundation could have 
chosen to create their own 
structure and process, but 
chose to utilize an existing 
best practice, Community 
Impact Model, already being 
implemented by our local 
United Way,” explains Bill 
McKinney, executive director 
of UWLH. “To me, that is  
a sign of vision and  
strong leadership.”
The additional funding has 
enabled the United Way to 
expand programming in  

areas such as early  
childhood development  
and parental engagement. 
“Hundreds of families are 
now receiving high-quality, 
evidence-based, home 
visitation programming that 
will change the trajectory of 
their family for generations to 
come,” McKinney says. 
Youth drug and alcohol 
prevention has also been 
expanded thanks to 1889 
Foundation funding. The top-
rated program in the nation, 
Botvin LifeSkills, is now being 
taught in all 24 school districts 
in Cambria and Somerset 
Counties, reaching more than 
7,500 elementary and middle 
school students. According 
to McKinney, the program is 
having a positive effect.
“All 18 indicators used to 
measure program outcomes 
are dropping – a clear sign the 
programming is working with 
our children,” he explains.
Proceeds from 1889 
Foundation’s 2016 Chef 
Auction were disbursed 



through the United Way to 
The Healing Patch, a program 
of the Home Nursing Agency 
that helps children and their 
families cope with the loss of  
a loved one. 

Cambria County 
Drug Coalition
A major community 
accomplishment of the past 
year is the establishment 
of the Cambria County 
Drug Coalition, which was 
announced on Sept. 13, 2016 
with the support of several 
funding organizations, 
including 1889 Foundation. 
Recognizing that no 
community has been left 
untouched by the adverse 
consequences of drug and 
alcohol use/abuse, the Drug 
Coalition is fostering cross-
sector collaborations among 
all impacted sectors of the 
county. The partnering 
organizations are working 
toward integrated solutions 
designed to reduce and 
eliminate illegal drug use 
and drug overdose deaths, 
expand prevention efforts, 
communicate treatment 
options, improve systems  
of care, and reduce  
drug-related crimes.  
“1889 Foundation’s investment 
in the comprehensive 

approach of the coalition is 
instrumental to our success,” 
notes Ronna Yablonski, 
executive director of the 
Coalition. “The work of the 
coalition is the work of MANY. 
By joining together we can 
build healthier and stronger 
individuals, families and 
communities.” 
You can keep up with the 
Coalition’s progress at 
cambriacountydrugcoalition.org. 

Creative Health 
Impact Grants
Through this collaboration 
with the Pennsylvania Rural 
Arts Alliance (PRAA), 1889 
Foundation supports arts 
programs related to health and 
wellness in our community. 
In 2016, the grant program’s 
first year, six programs were 
funded: Bottleworks Ethnic 
Arts Center’s “Mindful Arts 
Initiative,” Community Arts 
Center of Cambria County’s 
“The Language of Art,” 
Johnstown Concert Ballet’s 
“Dancing for a Difference,” 
Mount Aloysius College’s 
“Opening Minds Through Art,” 
Mountain Playhouse’s “Seniors 
on the Go,” and the Southern 
Alleghenies Museum of Art’s 
“Arts for the Ages.”
These programs provided 
arts programming to a broad 
range of populations, including 
deaf and hearing-impaired 
people, Alzheimer’s patients, 
underserved children, and 
senior citizens. 



1889 Foundation continues to fund  
medical education for area students

Several donor-designated funds at 1889 Foundation help fund 
medical education for worthy area students seeking careers  
in healthcare. 

Nursing scholarships
1889 Foundation received a donation from the Estate of Helen 
E. Russell that will provide scholarships for nursing students for 
many years to come.
The Conemaugh School of Nursing Alumni Association 
established the Dana Petrunak Conemaugh School of Nursing 
Alumni Association Fund, named in memory of Dana Petrunak, 
a former president of the organization. A scholarship will be 
given to a deserving student each year, along with the Spirit of 
the Pink Cross Award. 
“Dana was always an advocate for the school and its graduates,” 
explains Kelly McAdams, an alumni association officer. “She truly 
loved the school and had an emotional connection to it. She 
was an exceptional, positive, upbeat person who truly lived her 
values, and believed everything good in life could be yours if you 
worked hard and believed.”
“We are proud to honor Dana and keep her memory alive 
through this fund,” adds Louise Pugliese, who was the director 
of the school when Dana was there.

Stay in touch!
We encourage you to keep up with the work of  

1889 Foundation on our frequently-updated website, 
www.1889foundation.org, where you can sign up for our 

e-newsletter. You can also follow us on Facebook at  
www.facebook.com/1889foundation!



In 2016, more than 30 nursing 
students received scholarships 
totaling $35,000 from 1889 
Foundation funds. Notably, 
the Employers Medical Access 
Partnership (E.MAP)/1889 
Foundation Critical Skills 
Scholarship Endowment, which 
has awarded some $50,000 in 
scholarship money since 2009, 
awarded scholarships to five 
deserving students attending 
the Conemaugh School  
of Nursing. 

Allied Health 
Program 
scholarships
2016 marked the 50th 
Anniversary of the Program 
for Surgical Technology 
at Conemaugh Memorial 
Medical Center. Patricia 
Pavlikowski, program 
director, spearheaded a 50th 
Anniversary Celebration 
that included a scholarship 
fundraiser, and Harley Coffey 
became the first-ever recipient 
for this program.

Scholarships were also 
awarded to students in 
several allied health programs, 
including the School of 
Radiology Technology and the 
School of Medical Technology.

Apollo Scholarship
The Apollo Program includes 
both an award to a member 
of the Cambria/Somerset 
medical community or 
member of their families while 
also providing scholarships 
to third- and fourth-year 
medical students who express 
a commitment to return 
to Cambria and Somerset 
Counties to practice medicine 
at the completion of their 
training. This collaboration 
includes 1889 Foundation, the 
Community Foundation for 
the Alleghenies, the Cambria 
County Medical Society, and 
Lee Initiatives, along with 
area healthcare systems and 
hospitals. 1889 Foundation 
donated $30,000 to Apollo. 
Two recipients received 
scholarships in 2016.



More initiatives funded by 1889 Foundation 

1889 Foundation is continually 
working on smaller initiatives 
related to our mission. In 
2016, 1889 Foundation funds 
provided support for:
•	 Transportation for cancer 

patients who need assistance 
getting to and from 
chemotherapy appointments.

•	 First responder equipment 
and training for several 
ambulance companies in 
our area.

•	 Vascular screenings to 
detect and begin treatment 
for peripheral vascular 
disease, which is a leading 
cause of disability if left 
untreated too long.

•	 Yoga at the Point, an 
outdoor yoga event held in 
June at Johnstown’s Point 
Stadium that was sponsored 
by the Integrative Medicine 
Advisory Counsel Fund.

•	 Support groups to help 
patients cope with a wide 
range of serious conditions 
and diseases, including 
women’s cancers and 
general cancers, as well 
as an ALS support group 
supported by the  
Mayak Fund.

•	 A suicide prevention video 
that is shown in area schools 
as part of the Yellow Ribbon 
Program of the county 
coroner’s office.

•	 Cribs for Kids, which 
provides needy families with 
cribs for their newborns as 
they go home from  
the hospital.

•	 A wide range of heart 
and cancer awareness 
education programs, which 
provide information about 
prevention, early detection, 
and treatment.



This year, 1889 Foundation has been the 
grateful beneficiary of creative fundraisers 
held throughout our community by 
organizations, schools, and even families. 
Here are a few highlights:

1889 Classic
This golf scramble was held 
by the Laurel Highlands 
Health & Wellness Auxiliary 
on August 8, 2016 at the 
Sunnehanna Country Club, 
and was a big success with 
almost $15,000 raised.

School fundraisers
Many schools took their 
school spirit the extra mile 
to hold fundraisers to help 
others. Bishop Carroll High 
School, Conemaugh Township 
Area School District, Holy 
Name Elementary School, 
and the Westmont Hilltop 
Volleyball Boosters all 
held fundraisers to benefit 
cancer patients. Proceeds 
will help provide meals and 
transportation to treatments.  

Derek Brothers 
Fundraiser
On Sept. 9, 2016, a painting 
party fundraiser was held by 
the family of Derek Brothers, a 
17-year-old who passed away 
in 2012 due to an undiagnosed 
heart condition. 

11th Annual Pet 
Therapy Day
Held on July 24, 2016, Pet 
Therapy Day was a huge 
success! For the first time, the 
event was held at Windber 
Recreation Park to provide 
a better space for dogs and 
their humans to enjoy the 
day, which included vendors, 
a pet parade, demonstrations, 
a basket raffle and more. 
Proceeds totaled over $5,500 
and benefited participating 
non-profit animal groups. 

1889 FOUNDATION 2016-2017 ANNUAL REPORT



1st Summit Bank
4 Guys Inc.
Nancy and Jonathan Abrahams, MD
Antoinette Allen
Karen L. Allshouse
Maureen A. Alwine
American Legion Auxiliary  

Unit 181, Somerset
AmeriServ Financial Inc.
Colleen F. Andreyo
Anonymous
William and Janet Antesberger
Anthony Bell Living Trust
Amy Arcurio
Patricia Arnone
Dr. and Mrs. George S. Ashman
Atrium Fountain Coin Contributors
Irene Audi
Jack and Jodie Babich
Betty and Charles Bachman
Mark A. Badaczewski
Kenneth and Deborah Baker
Michael A. Barletta
John and Laura Barron
Marissa and Bryan Bazyk
BDH/Konhaus Agency
Dorothy and Larry Beamer
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Becker
Wendy S. Beeler
April Behory
Brian and Maryellen Belz
Earl C. Benning, Jr.
Adrienne Berardi
Ivar and Mary Berge
Barbara and Terry Berkebile
Phyllis K. Berkebile
Marie S. Bernard
Dr. and Mrs. William H. Beute
John and Christine Bingler
Bishop Carroll High School
BKD, LLP
James Blachly
Francine and Richard Bodnar
Michael and Glenna Bodolosky
Zachary and Holly Bodolosky
Dr. and Mrs. Joel E. Borkow
Melissa Bosley
Boyer Financial Planning, Inc.
Alyce and Dale Bracken

John and Amy Bradley
Christopher and Kristin Brant, MD
Patricia L. Brant
Gina N. Brawley
Joseph and Edna Brenneman
Maryann Brett
Judith Brewer
Raymond and Glenna Brewer
Buchanan Ingersoll & Rooney, PC
Jaime and Jacob Budny, DO
Beth and David Burkett
Susan E. Burkey
C & W Seamless Spouting
Mr. Derrick and The Honorable  

Kelly Callihan
Cambria County Assistance Office
CAMCO
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Campagna
Jeffrey G. Carberry, DMD
Tracy A. Carmean
Carnegie Science Center
Mary E. Carney
Samuel and Patricia Carpenter
Thomas and Dorothy Causer
Celestial Brides
Central Pennsylvania  

Community Foundation
Roger and Marlane Chaney
Dr. and Mrs. Christopher L. Chiantella
Zafar I. Chowdhry, MD
Rosemarie Christ
Christine M. Christensen
Kristy and Robert Chunta
Circulatory Centers of America
CJL Engineering, Inc.
Patrick Colbert
The Community Foundation for  

the Alleghenies
Concurrent Technologies Corporation
Conemaugh Health System
Conemaugh Regional  

Hospice Contributors
Conemaugh School of Nursing
Conemaugh Township Area  

School District
Tracy and Brian Conn
Deborah and R. Lee Cook
Wayne W. Cook
Ruth and James Cooper
Shirley J. Cooper
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1889 Foundation 2016-2017 Contributors
With thanks and pride, we publish the names of the many 
generous individuals and corporations who have contributed to 
1889 Foundation over this past fiscal year (between July 1, 2016 
and June 30, 2017).

The contributors listed in this publication made donations between July 1, 2016 and June 30, 2017.



Margaret Cornelius
Gary and Debra Costlow
Betty L. Cottle, MD
Sue and Harold Coughenour
Dianna Craig, MD
Crown American Hotels Company
Teri A. Cruse
Brian D. Cunningham
Jane Cunningham
William and Janet Danchanko
Mary Louise Danielli
Sharon and David Daniels
Vickie Daniels
Jessica Daubert
Eileen M. Davis
Kathleen E. DeFrehn
Delaware Valley Industrial  

Resource Center
Dr. William M. and Laurie A. DeMayo
William and Judy Dembowski
Dillweed Bed and Breakfast
Mr. and Mrs. Carmen Diloreto
DiPasquale Garden Apartments
Marianne Dluhos
Jay Doherty
M. Susan Dom
Patrick M. Donan, Esq.
William A. Donica, Jr.
Dawn M. Drahnak
DRS Laurel Technologies
Marcella Duffy
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Duke, III
Dr. and Mrs. Russell D. Dumire
Mary and Joseph Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dunnington
Ronald J. Dunnington
Edith M. Durant
Deborah Dziagwa
Jean Dziagwa
E.MAP
Eat N Park
Eber HVAC, Inc.
Allen and Rebecca Edmiston
Brian and Lidia Eisentrout
Ida Mae and George Ellis
Grace A. Emert
Emma Clyde Hodge Memorial Fund
Roberta Englehart
EPIC
Barbara and Joseph Evans
Kelly Evans
Rosemary Evans
Genevieve E. Everett, MD
Gloria J. Falls
Mary Jane and Daniel Fanelli
Judith and David Felker
Beverly Fetsko
Dean and Sandra Fetter

Richard L. Fetter
Nancy Fetzer
Walter G. Fieser
Elaine Findley
Robert and Karen Fink
First Commonwealth Bank
First National Bank
First Peoples Community Federal Credit 

Union
William A. Fisher, III
Flornell Wirick Resley Ferrier Trust
Aimee L. Flynn
Christine and Eric Fogle
Maria and Joseph Foglio
Deborah Foust
Dolores M. Foust
Linda M. Foust
Robert and Edith Fox
Franklin Johnstown Federal  

Credit Union
Fraternal Order of Eagles
Janet M.* and  

I. Fred Brubaker Foundation
Beth Anne Freedline
Janet and Douglas Freshour
Kim Frieben
Karen L. Fritsche
William T. Fritz, MD
Gregory A. Gall
William and Eugenia Gallo
Jorge Garcia
Heidi Y. Garland
Frances Garman
Christina L. Gatehouse and  

Francis P. Feyock
Cynthia Gdula
Marie A. Gelormino
General Cleaning Service
Constance George
Frannie George
Gerheim Trust
GGNSC Administrative Services LLC.
Larry Giannone
Audrey Gindlesperger Marsh
Dean Gindlesperger
Dolores Gindlesperger
Friends and Family of  

Helen Gindlesperger
James Gindlesperger
Donna M. Girolami
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Gleason
John and Barbara Goettlicher
Lisa Golden, MD
Goodsearch
Harold E. Gordon, MD
Kimberly M. Gorman
Kathy and Leonard Gorzelsky
Kimberly Gossard
Christopher Grady
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Rick and Mary Graves
Graystone Consulting
Christine Gredesky
Green Earth Mechanical Systems, LLC
Anna Mae Greer
Robert J. Grimm
Theresa and Ronald Gritzer
Drs. Nancy and William Grove
Constance M. Grunza
Dr. and Mrs. Phillip Gvozden
Dewey and Kathleen Hagerty
James and Evelyn Haggerty
Ralph and Jean Hansen
Allison C. Harbart, MD
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Harbart
Harbaugh Trucking Inc.
James and Karen Hargreaves
Harris Funeral Home, Inc.
Willie Harris
Megan Hart
Kasey Hatfield
Nancy Hauger
Paula Hautz
Jill and J. Gregory Havas
Health Ride Plus
Deborah Hegedus
Stacy and Matt Heider
Jill Knavel Heinze
Mark and Janie Hersh
Audrey E. Hockycko
Holy Name Elementary School
Home Aid Assoc. American Legion
Home Nursing Agency
Virginia and John Horner
Barbara Hritz
Michael Hruska and Amanda Toath
Beverly Hull
Dr. Charles L. Hunsberger, Jr.
Barbara Irvin
Jeff Irwin, DDS
Mary Beth and John James
Frederick T. Janiga
David and Mary Jeckavitch
Jefferson College of Population Health
Rich and Stephanie Johns
Vanessa and Jeffrey Johnson
Johnstown Welding & Fabrication, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Kachik
Dale Kazmerski
Nancy Keefer
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Keilman
Thelma and Wanda Keller
Sandra E. Kelley
Joyce A. Kelly, RN, MA
Jean and William Kinley
Walter Klassen
Sister Dorothy A. Kline, RSM
Sally A. Kline

Linda M. Klochak
Patricia Knisely
Cheri R. Koch
Dr. and Mrs. Royal R. Koeller
Bob and Lee Kolar
Kongsberg Defense Corp.
Susan and Carl Konvolinka, MD
Janice and Jeffrey Kopenitz
Ed and Nancy Kozuch
Evelyn W. Krause
Joyce A. Kuckenbrod
Constance Kuhar
Suellen Kush
Linda and Karl Kushner
Nicolene and Jason Kushner
Darlene Lambert
Elmer C. and Barbara Laslo
Laurel Auto Group
Laurel Highlands Crematory at Harris 

Funeral Home, Inc. Pet Division
Laurel Pediatric Associates, Inc.
LaurelWood Care Center
Brian and Angela Law
Lee Initiatives, Inc.
Mark and Susan Tay Lee
Nathan and Michelle Lehman
Jessica A. Lehmann
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory S. Leis
Charles A. Lepsch
Kimberly D. Leverknight
Susan Levy
Lexion Medical, LLC
Dr. and Mrs. Brian Lieb
Linked In Pink Breast Cancer Awareness 

Contributors
Karen Loeffler
Reta Long
Lori’s Gifts
Joy L. Love
Daniel and Karen Lovrich
Loyal Order of Moose Meyersdale #76
Mary and John Luszik
Thomas and Ann Luy
Mary Lynn and David Mahla
G. Timothy and Susan M. Mann
Nancy G. Marano
Joan Martin
Maser Consulting
Massaro Corporation
Dr. Jessica and Brian Masser
Dr. and Mrs. Larry R. Mastrine
Dr. George and Anne Matthews
Eileen A. Maurer
Dr. and Mrs. Savas Mavridis
Pamela J. Mayer, Esq.
Susan Mayer
Beverly Mazzarella
Del and Pamela McCabe & Family
Mary Jane McCready
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Terry and Thomas McGarry
William P. and Kimberly McKinney
Jeannine and Douglas McMillan
Lynne and Arthur McQuillan
Verrona Mellott
Helen Melnik
Mihalko’s General Contracting, Inc.
Melanie and Bryon Mihelec
Sandra and Dennis Mihm
Stacey A. Mihm
Steven and Stephanie Miles
Nicholas Milkie
Milkie’s Lawn & Garden
Amy J. Miller
Amy L. Miller
Barry and Ruth Miller
Cheryl Miller
Jaimie Miller
Kahlie L. Miller
Lisa M. Miller
Joann and Theodore Minnick
Robert and Amy Minnick
Tina Repak Mirilovich
Gloria J. Mongelluzzo
Nancy Moore
Ruth A. Moore
Shawn Moore
Pamela Moot
Scrubs “Morley’s Dog” Contributors
Shawna Morrissey
Heather J. Mosley
Mountain Playhouse
Kristie Murray
Thomas and Bonita Murray
Dr. Richard A. Nahouraii
Helen A. Naret
Vicky Nazarak
Pamela and Carl Neder
Jamie R. Nelson
Mark A. Nider
John and Debra Noble
North American Hoganas  

High Alloys, Inc.
North Star Equipment, LLC
Northern Cambria Football Boosters
Jenny Novak
Julie Novak
Melinda Novak
Roseanne and David Novak
Deanna and Martin O’Baker
Bernadine O’Masta
Dianne O’Shea
Susan Otto
Lori Overman
George and Janice Ozimok
Palguta, Yutzy & Company
Pamela Panarella
Jason C. Panek

Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Pasquerilla
Gene and Patty Pavlikowski
Drs. Edward and  

Ruth Trondsen Pawlowski
PayPal Giving Fund
Scott E. Pearson
Lynn Penniman
Ellen Pentrack and Michael Ocilka
Pet Therapy Contributors
Jean Petro
Piney Run Golf Course
Marian Pittenger
Pittsburgh Zoo & PPG Aquarium
Dr. Sharon Plank and  

Mr. Alan T. McNamara
Mr. and Mrs. Gary S. Platt
Gary and Rose Poborsky
Thomas E. Polacek
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Polacek
Tamara and Jerry Poland
Beverly I. Poole
Judy L. Porter
Polly A. Previte
Price Funeral Service Inc.
Prime Design Solutions
Diane Pringle
Louise and Leonard Pugliese
Brenda M. Punako
Frank Quitoni
Jamie Randolph
Randy Yoder Contracting
Raymond James Financial Services, Inc.
Kenna Raymond
Jean Rearick
James and Pamela Reckner
Natalie Barlick-Reed and James Reed
Doenda A. Reighard
Maria A. Reighard
Wendy Reitnauer
Angela Restivo
Retired Nurses Association
Rey Azteca
Kathy H. Reynolds
Michelle and Ronald Rhoads
Heather Richards
Richland Lanes
Richland Veterinary Hospital
Riggs Industries, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. Sameh Rizkalla
Ruth Rupert Roberts
Kennith Robinson
Rockwood Casualty  

Insurance Company
R. Lorraine Rogers
Christine M. Rohanna, DO
Paul A. Rollins, MD
Renae and David Roman
Charlene Romani
Mr. and Mrs. David Rosendale
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John and Melissa Ross
Darlene Roumanof
Bonnie McNeely Rowe, MD
Estate of Helen E. Russell
William Sabo
Salisbury American Legion
Andrew and Glenda Salonish
Salvatore’s Hairstyling
James A. Sandella
Kristin Sanders
Martina Sanderson
Santo’s Gourmet Pizza Inc.
Robert Sawicki, PhD
Kent and Carol Saylor
Brian V. Schiffhauer
Robert T. Schirato
Christine and Michael Schreyer
Wanda Scott
Sechler Insurance Agency
Michele M. Serafin
Patricia Serotkin
Anita C. Shaffer
Mandy L. Shaffer
Matthew and Melissa Shaffer
Ryan Shawley
Sandra and Paul Shay
Dr. and Mrs. Kamran Shayesteh
Shear Innocence
Kay I. Shearer
Kimberly Shearman
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Sheehan, Jr.
Debra Sheesley
Dr. and Mrs. Henry Shoenthal
Holly Shomo
Patricia and Michael Showalter
John Smaila
Gretchen R. Smajda
David B. Smith
Patricia Huber-Smith and Robert Smith
Debora and Edward Snowden
Amanda and Jonathan Sojak
Somerset Dental Associates PC
Somerset Trust Company
Erin Sotosky
Charles and Jeanne Spencer, MD
Thomas Sprague
Dawn M. Springer
Patricia A. Sracic
Renee and Thomas Staib
Mrs. Anne Stan
Rosalie Stept
Stifel Nicolaus
Linda and Dennis Stofko
Melinda Stohon
Sherry Strashensky
Edna Strayer
Stuver’s Nursery 
Dr. and Mrs. William Summers

Mary Ann and Alan Sutt
Robert* and Caryl Swanson
Marcia Swarney
Adeline Taranto
Barbara A. Telenko
Diane and David Tercek
The Gertrude S. Edelstein Trust
The Learning Lamp
The Medicine Shoppe
The Vault Salon & Spa
Brian and Cheryl Thomas
Patricia J. Thomas
Trina Thompson
Linda R. and David Thomson
Mr. and Mrs. Rowland H. Tibbott, Jr.
Kurt and Sandra Tipton
Toma Metals, Inc.
Kerri A. Tononi
Traditions Family Restaurant
Charlene T. and Frank A. Trimeloni
Brian M. Troup
Mr. and Mrs. Steven E. Tucker
Gregory and Cathleen Turjan
Brenda Cassol Turous
University of Pittsburgh at Johnstown
UPMC Health Plan
Mary Beth Urban
Nadine and Robert Vatavuk
VFW Home Assoc. Post 8826, Salisbury
James Vizzini
Pamela Vyhonsky
Ann Wagner
John and Dianne Wainwright
Kathleen and Andrew Waligora
Eva Jean Walker
Mark Walker
Donald and Barbara Walkovich
Daniel and Kathleen Wallace
Gabrielle E. Ward
Kenneth and Beverly Warnick
Frances M. Watson
C.J. and Julie Wavrek
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Wehner
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Wehner
Wessel & Company, CPA
Westmont Hilltop High School
Westmont Hilltop Volleyball Boosters
Elizabeth D. Whetstone
J. Eric Wieczorek, MD
Susan L. Williams, MD
Kristy L. Wilson
Michaeleen N. Wilson, DO
Takeisha D. Wilson
Windber Country Club
Ronald Wingard
Gregory and Teresa Winger
WJAC TV
Earl Woods
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Wilbur M. Ashman
Bailey and Maisy
Mary Frances Brannon
Lucas M. Chunta
Harold R. Cottle, MD
Hilda Ritchey Dey
Mabel Dixon
Terrence E. Englehart
Eugene Fetter
Helen Gindlesperger 
Jack Greer
Guiness
Betty and Robert Gvozden, MD
Hannah and Gretchen
William J. Hargreaves
Abbey, Casie,Taffy & Thomas
Walter Hritz
Miriam Hunsberger
Hunter Charles Huston
Thelma Kelly
Steve Kopenitz
Carl J. Krause
Charles Kunkle, Jr.
Stephen Kutchman
Josephine Sara Panarella Licastro
Loved Ones
Emil Luy
Richard J. Mazzarella
L. Jeffrey McCready

Mary LaVerne Mohney
Molly
Donald Myers
Norman
O’Shea and Paruch Families
Margaret Pera
Dana Petrunak 
Louise Pfister Fritsche
Dr. Robert and Betty Pringle
Rose Rock
Romayne, Dutch, Spurgeon, Shirley, Gary 

& Holly
Helen McGowan Rubisch
Helen E. Russell 
Robert Joseph Serotkin
Heidi, Jesse, Josiah, Norman, Onyx, Sayd, 

Sheba & Tasha
Shieba and Nikki
Howard Sluga
Doug Spangler
Alan Stept
Karen Walker Stringent
Rose Marie Trapanotto
Vernon L. Troup
Edgar Tucker
Doris Jean Williams
Deborah K. Wilson
Sandy Wingard
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Michelle R. Wozniak
Dr. and Mrs. Richard S. Wozniak
Ronna and Brad Yablonski
Patrick Yanko
Mary and Richard Young
Craig A. Yutzy

Janet E. Yutzy
Jamie L. Zangaglia
Donna M. Zeigler
Philip and Pam Zimmer
Dr. Kevin Zitnay
Dr. and Mrs. Donato Zucco

Asterisk (*) denotes that the donor is deceased.

The contributors listed in this publication made donations between July 1, 2016 and June 30, 2017.

Every effort has been made to acknowledge your generosity completely and correctly. We sincerely 
apologize for any errors or omissions that may have occurred. Please contact Debbie Costlow at 814-
532-0100 Ext. 2 if you have any questions or concerns.

Gifts in Remembrance of:

Gifts in Honor of:

Scott Becker 
Christine Fogle
Mark Fry
James and Karen Hargreaves
Nancy Hoover

John D. Pryce
Michael Tatarko, MD
Steve and Judy Tucker
Carole and Ron Vogel



1889 FOUNDATION 2016-2017 ANNUAL REPORT

Linnie Ball Estate
Anthony Bell Living Trust
Betty and Leonard* Black
Thomas Bremer
Sam and Lisa Catanese
Leah Collins Estate
Barbara and John* Crichton
Raymond DiBattista
Adele and Clayton C. Dovey, Jr.*
The Gertrude S. Edelstein Trust
Dr. and Mrs. James Feather
Robert Flora
Flornell Wirick Resley Ferrier Trust
Cleman and Lura Folk Estate
Karen L. Fritsche
Dr. and Mrs. Reynaldo T. Gannon
Gerheim Trust
Glosser Estate
Robert J. Grimm
Cordelia Haddad Estate
Eleanor M. Hall Rev Trust
John and Colleen Hanes
Emma Clyde Hodge* Memorial Fund
J. M. Hopwood Charitable Trust
Anna Hovanec*

Audrey T. Hyre*
Joyce A. Kelly, RN, MA
Dorothy and Charles* Kunkle, Jr.
Ray* and Rosetta Leckemby
Yale Sander Lewine Estate
Eileen F. Link*
Robert* and Clara McGregor
Wallace Nestor
Bernadine O’Masta*
Josephine Paul Estate
PNC Advisors Charitable Trust Committee 

from the Remmel Foundation
Jeannie W. and Robert G. Rose*
Helen E. Russell*
Horace Luther Seifert Estate
Ann D. Simmons*
Agnes E. Sperlein Trust
Kathleen M. Stager*
Edna Strayer
Albert M. Swank Trust
Robert S. Waters Charitable Trust
Whalley Charitable Trust
Jacqueline Williams*
Bill and Jean Mattern Williams

The Clara Barton Society

The Clara Barton Society recognizes those who have had the 
wisdom and foresight to have their financial and estate plans 
in order, and have included 1889 Foundation in their estate 
planning with a planned gift by will, trust, or gift annuity. 
Members are acknowledged in this annual report and also on 
our donor wall. The wishes of contributors who want to remain 
anonymous are always respected. 

Asterisk (*) denotes that the donor is deceased.



1889 Foundation supports 
innovative programs and initiatives 

that improve and transform  
the overall health and wellness  

of our region.

4 Valley Pike, Johnstown, PA 15905 
www.1889foundation.org 

814-532-0100




